
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  04.07.23
7.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Denise Stone, Sion Ifor Williams, Evan Owen.
7.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Steffan Chambers (Chairman), John Ceri Evans, Sian Edwards, Edward Williams, Edward Griffiths, Beth Bailey, Jennifer Yuill, William Hooban, and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council) 
There were 7 members of the public present when the matter regarding the village hall was discussed at the beginning of the meeting.

Village Hall

The Chairman stated that there had been developments with the above site in the last month and that he had agreed to discuss this matter first before the Council's general meeting as some of the public were present specifically to discuss the matter. It was reported that Ms Patricia Lill had left as manager of the café and that the café was currently closed and a meeting of the Trustees had been held to discuss the café and it was reported that the planning application for the extractor fan had been put in to the National Park and they are confident the café will open over the summer but only serve drinks and cakes. Cllr. Edward Griffiths reported that he had received a copy of the report from the Environmental Health Department and that was quite favourable but stating that the café was too small for what it had been doing. It was reported that Rachel Medlicott was going to make leaflets to try and get more Trustees and that work was going to be done on the kitchen. The Trustees were trying to get a committee together to elect officers and Jonathan Ensor the caretaker had taken more hours on and he is now taking the hall's bookings. The Chairman reported that he had taken copies of the contracts to a Solicitor in Dolgellau and new ones would be drawn up for the caretaker and café manager. Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams stated he was concerned that there were no officials in place and that this was a risk with the insurance and it was agreed that the Chairman would ask the Solicitor in Dolgellau who is in charge of the premises until a committee was in place. It was been reported that a company is coming this week to install new electric doors.
The Standing Orders were suspended for members of the public to ask questions or comment.

Want to know who the Trustees were right now – Cllrs. Edward Griffiths, Denise Stone and Eryl Jones Williams.

Who will pay to run the café – The payments would be made from the hall account until a new contract was in place.
How would someone be able to join the committee – contact Rachel Medlicott.

Concern was voiced that the public is not being told what is going on with the site.

On behalf of the Council Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams thanked the Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Griffiths and Denise Stone and Mr. Jonathan Ensor for all the work they do with the hall.
7.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman welcomed Cllr. Beth Bailey to her first Council meeting and wished her all the best.
7.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on June 6th 2023 were found to be correct. 
7.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
7.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matters.






740................................................Chairman
7.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  12th Licensing 10-12. 14th Special Care re Harlech. 15th Democratic Services 1-3. 15th Election Boundary and voting changes 3-4.19 Dyffryn school Governors. 20th. 5.30-9.00 South Snowdonia Access, Barmouth. 22 Care and Housing Scrutiny 10-1.00. 27th 7-9 Village hall Trustees closed meeting. 29th 4-5.30 Article 4 directions regarding 2nd and holiday homes needing planning permissions. 
The Licensing committee chair is Cllr Elfed Williams, and Cllr Gwynfor Owen was elected vice chair. The meeting was told that fees for taxi operators and drivers had not been increased since 2019 and now the department was making a loss. The department must break even and it was suggested that to cover the cost of the department fees for taxi operators and drivers should increase by 12%. Before the department can increase the charges there has to be consultation with the industry and the public. If there are no objections, the increases will come into force after the next Licensing committee in September. Some examples of the proposed increases, 12 month driving licence £254 (+21), 3 year driving licence £353 (+£83). New taxi licence £259 ( + £37), renewal licence £213 (+£16).New Private hire` licence £295 ( +£27).Renew PH Licence £213 (+£16).Operators Licence 5 years £358 (+£29). All subject to consultation. A private care company from Ynys Mon is about to take over home care in  the Harlech  area. A meeting between officials and elected members, myself as chair and Cllr Gwynfor Owen were informed of the details.  Cllr Dewi Owen, Aberdyfi was elected chair of the Democratic Services by the full council. Cllr Arwyn Herald Roberts was elected vice chair. The committee deals with staff and councillors health and wellbeing which includes safety. Although some committees meet face to face, the majority are now multi locational in Caernarfon and on zoom or teams, this has reduced costs for the council. It was agreed that Gwynedd will go paperless, with some medical exceptions. Advice for councillors was that they should be extra careful regarding conflict between neighbours. Personal safety sessions are being arranged and advice given. There will be big changes for the Police Commissioner and General elections next year.Photo Identification will have to be produced, passport, driving licence, bus passes etc will be allowed if a photo is included. Anyone without any of the photo ID can apply for identification to vote. I can see more and more people opting for postal votes. Following a lot of political discussions the Dwyfor Meirionnydd seat will now include Caernarfon, Corwen and Llandrillo, but not Bangor. Gwynedd Council boundaries is expected to change by 2027 when there will be 8 less councillors down from 69 to 61. It is expected that people will vote for political parties and not individuals. There will be consultation prior to the changes.There was a hint that community council would have massive changes, but no details as yet. Cllr Sian Edwards as the community council representative on the Dyffryn School Governors will give a report. All I can say is that there is a very good atmosphere at the school with the new Headmistress Cathryn Davey and parents have been assisting the school in many ways. An Inspection was held and the reports have ben circulated to parents. After September there will be a reduction of about 10 pupils, but this is expected to increase again in 2024/25. At the South Snowdonia Access Forum meeting held in Barmouth there was concern at the amount of livestock that were being attacked by dogs. It was felt that the Welsh Government had missed an opportunity to bring in legislation about dogs and that it would be easy to exempt working farm dogs. Disabled toilets on the Mawddach Trail have been upgraded and would be open all year. I congratulated the work and respectfully asked if a similar scheme could be undertaken locally at the Bennar Beach toilets. The large amount of people that visited the area appreciated the work being undertaken by the Park Wardens, it was suggested that they be given body cams!! Because of the dangers of unexploded munition shells on the Trawsfynydd Rangers it was unanimously agreed to ban public access to the site for a further 5 years. Details were given about the new Article 4 proposals for dealing with holiday and second homes in Gwynedd needing planning permission to change from a private dwelling. The Snowdonia National Park was to carry out a similar scheme but were a few months behind Gwynedd. I warned that all areas of Gwynedd, both inside and outside the Park had to be implemented at the same time otherwise there would be problems. Gwynedd Council is the first council to implement planning permissions on holiday and second homes. A six week consultation is to be undertaken and could be implemented by September 2024. All councillors agreed that something had to be done to solve the housing problems, It is now costing Gwynedd ratepayers £7 million a year to find accommodation for the homeless and  there are over 3,000 families on the housing waiting lists. councillors including me, warned that the changes had to be done properly and consultation with the public was essential. Councillors highlighted that there could be problems with farm building that had been changed to holiday lets etc etc. We are meeting with the area director of the NHS this week and no doubt ambulance response times, doctors shortages etc etc will be raised. I am 
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getting very many verbal complaints and by e mail about the growth of weeds etc on pavements and forwarded them to the Meirionnydd Highways department. The road traffic department have agreed to put survey equipment on the A496 by Bryn Heulog after complaints of speeding cars etc from the Harlech direction. Adrian Williams and his staff are investigating after contractors tarred over water meters on the A496 between Ael y Bryn and Ffordd y Llan. I am available on 01341 242758 or Cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
7.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Listed Building Consent to re-roof the front and rear elevation of the property utilising reclaimed slates to the front elevation and new matched slates to the rear, together with the renovation of the existing roof light, replacement of the rainwater goods and installation of insulation into the roofspace -1 Glanrhos, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB367A)
Support this application.

Erection of two detached affordable dwellings for local need (1 bungalow and 1 two storey dwelling) - Cae Wat (Land adjacent to Sŵn-y-Môr), Ffordd Glan Môr, Talybont (NP5/58/636B)
Support this application.

Construction of one treehouse holiday unit with associated access, parking, landscaping for the and installation of new package treatment plant -  Meifod Isaf, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/112C)

Support this application.

7.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £13,179.02 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £12,249.16 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that there was nothing further to discuss about the above Group since the last Council meeting but there still was a good response to the questionnaire and they still need to target the Ardudwy School pupils that live in this area.
C   Village Hall
This matter had been discussed at the start of the meeting.
D   Develop Car Park
Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he had contacted Mr. Geraint Lewis to request a shedule of works so that the Contractors who are willing to put in a price can find out what will need to be done in order to develop the site. It was needed to ask Gwynedd Council if they could take down the old toilets so car charging points can be installed there.
E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that she had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and she reported as follows - that the bus shelter at Talybont was fine but the lander needed attention, the bus shelter on Ystymgwern Road was fine and the one near Ty Cerrig. Penybont Garden was fine, Morlo Park was fine. The  play park was fine but the mats under the swings needed attention and it was agreed to ask the Contractor involved with the car park development about this. The public cemetery was tidy but flower pot holders had blown all over the place and she had collected them and put them to one side, Llanddwywe cemetery was fine but there was a big hole near an old grave and Cllr. Edward Griffiths agreed to deal with this matter, Llanenddwyn cemetery was tidy apart from trees growing around some old graves. 
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F   Play Park
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that the play park sub-committee had met and four companies had provided them with quotes namely G. L. Jones, MacVenture Playgrounds, Dragon Play and PlayQuest and it was agreed that the Clerk would complete the grant form on behalf of the Council.
G   Council’s Website
The Chairman reported that he and Cllr. William Hooban had met Mr. Mike Tregenza about this website and they reported that some information had been placed on the website and anything needing to go up on the website should be sent to Cllr. William Hooban.
H   HAL
A short report was recieved by Cllr. Denise Stone who had attended the  meeting with HAL on behalf of the Council on the 29th of last month. The Clerk reported that she had received an email from one of the Board Directors along with a copy of the centre's profit and loss account for May and a copy of the monthly breakdown of the use of the pool from January to May. Also stating that the climbing wall is still closed and the cafe is running at reduced opening hours schedule due to staffing issues. She had also received another email along with a copy of the minutes of the meeting held on the 29th of last month and information on income and expenditure that had been cut down which had been made and received in May and she had forwarded this email to all Members. The Members went through these minutes and it was agreed that the Council was not willing for HAL to send a financial report every three months and that they were required every month. It was made known that a further meeting between the Community Councils and HAL would be held on the 27th of this month and it was agreed to ask Cllr. Denise Stone if she was willing to attend this meeting. The Clerk further reported that she had received a letter from the Clerk of Llanbedr Community Council inviting 2 members of the Council to a meeingt at the village hall, Llanbedr on the 3rd of August at 7.00 p.m. to discuss the way forward between the Community Councils of the area and HAL. The Chairman agreed to attend this meeting on behalf of the Council and it was also agreed to ask Cllr. Denise Stone if she wanted to attend. It was agreed not to pay the precept contribution again this month as the Members were not happy with the way the accounts were drawn up and also were not happy to learn that the money contributed was going towards running the centre as a whole and not just the swimming pool as had been agreed in the first place.
7.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Environment Department

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that Ffordd Tyddyn y Felin road, Talybont  will be closed on the 13th of November this year so as to renew defective poles on behalf of BT Openreach.

B   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
Received a reply from the above regarding Talybont toilets and stated that the two landers will be replaced and a new look installed on the door in the gents toilets. They have also arranged for the municipal team to clear the weeds.

C  ADRA
Received a reply from the above with regards to the Cerdroia field and stating that ADRA have plans to erect two dwellings on land between 25 Pentre Uchaf at the car park, also that ADRA have been working with a local group regarding domain of this land and our designed intentions is tocreate community allotment sites on the land. 
D Ms Jodie Pritchard
Received an email from the above on behalf of Bailey & Partners asking if the Council would be willing to send them a letter of support regarding a  grant they were applying for to carry out improvements in Gors y Gedol woods. The Chairman stated that he had granted the Clerk permission to send such a letter because it was needed before the Council meeting.
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7.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £53,883.30 in the current account and  £4,602.27 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £246.40 (wages) + £134.45 costs = £380.85 
Customs & Excise       -   £184.80  -   tax on Clerk’s wages

Evergreen                     -  £400.00 –   cut grass in cemeteries

Mr. G. J. Williams        -  £112.00 -    cut grass in various locations in Talybont 
Mr. Gary Martayn        - £431.00  -   cut grass in play parks, football field and around benches x 2
Resources for Change - £900.00  -   community needs survey

The above payments were processesed by the Chairman, Cllr. Steffan Chambers and Cllr. Edward Williams approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £167.85 - translation services 
Applications for financial contributions

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure - £921.98 – monthly donation (not paying this at the moment until the information that 
             was asked for was received)

The Treasurer reported that the Internal Audit had been completed and there were no significant matters arising apart from the following - 
Assurances can be stated in Harlech Town Council's governance arrangements and accounting statements for the financial year 2022-23 based on the tests carried out but there are some elements that can be tightened to mitigate identified risks. It is recommended that the Council commit to addressing and taking appropriate steps to mitigate the following risks:

Failure to publish a Statement of Annual Payments for payments made or not made (nil return) to members on the website. 

Failure to review financial regulations and standing orders on an annual basis. 

Deficiency in the controls for setting up and releasing payments online. 

Failure to maintain reconciliation for the funds in the reserve account.
7.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS

The trees between the Primary School and Morannedd need to be cut back as they have overgrown.

It was reported that there was a problem ordering Christmas lights which run on a 12V battery so it was agreed to have ones that run on an LED battery.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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